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State

Proposition 42 Summit
On Tuesday November 9th, Metro Government Relations in cooperation with Southern California transportation agencies, Transportation California and the California Business Roundtable, hosted a summit on Proposition 42 aimed at addressing the potential suspension of Proposition 42 in next year’s budget.  The focus of this summit was to prepare a coordinated advocacy plan of all transportation stakeholders to support an allocation of Proposition 42 funds in next year’s budget.
Indications have started to surface that next year’s state budget could have a deficit of approximately $6 billion.   Additionally, past budget decisions and other actions have limited the resources the state has available to solve its budget deficit and one of the few resources left is Proposition 42.  
At this summit, transportation stakeholders agreed to a number of actions to address the potential suspension.  Immediate focus will be given to lobbying the Governor’s office to seek an allocation of Proposition 42 funds in his budget proposal.  Participating in this effort will be leaders of California’s business community and others from the transportation community including transportation related businesses and representatives of organized labor.  A number of press events will also be arranged at the state level and around the state to raise awareness of the loss of transportation revenues.
Tribal Gaming Revenues
Related to the overall transportation funding level is the allocation of tribal gaming revenues to repayment of transportation loans.  A number of issues have arisen that impact the allocation of these revenues. The California Transportation Commission (CTC) recently announced that even with the tribal gaming revenues the CTC would not be able to issue new project allocations. These revenues had to be assumed in the CTC’s funding estimates because law requires the loan repayments. The benefit of the gaming revenues is that they provided the state with a resource to make the loan payments.  If the state did not use these revenues to repay the loans they may not have had any other source with which to make the payments.  
The State Treasurer has also determined that the agreements will generate approximately $850 million not, the $1.2 billion estimated by the Administration. This is due to the inability to verify tribal gaming revenues based on the financial information required to be disclosed under the agreements.
Additionally, a lawsuit has been filed charging that the Legislature granted a monopoly to certain tribal gaming interests in a manner not authorized by the Constitution.  The Treasurer may not proceed with the bond issuance until this litigation is resolved.  
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